RMRU NEWSLETTER

PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY THE RIVERSIDE MOUNTAIN RESCUE UNIT, INC.
A VOLUNTEER NON-PROFIT CORPORATION

Volume III, Issue 8, September 1967

Aug 26 - SCR-MRA meeting - Montrose

Aug 30 - Board & Regular meeting

Sep 20 - Board meeting

Sep 27 - Regular meeting

Sep 29 - Oct 1 - Training session

LAST MONTH: The RMRU training session into the High Sierra started out as one of our best. However, it was turned into an actual one when Bob MacPherson broke his leg Saturday afternoon on Mt. Sill. (The team's long record of no injuries on training or actual missions was also broken.) The whole team did a tremendous job in getting Bob down onto the glacier. Two team members hiked out Saturday evening to arrange for a helicopter. Sunday morning the chopper almost got to the glacier before anyone was up. Bob was flown directly to the Bishop hospital. His injuries turned out not to be as serious as expected. Bob is hobbling around and says he will be back climbing as soon as possible. The helicopter bill was rather large and the board members held a special meeting the following week to make plans for raising more money for the team.

BOARD MEETING: 1730 on 30 august at Sir Georges in Riverside. (note the change of time from our usual 1800) All board members and anyone interested is urged to be there on time.

REGULAR HEETING: 1930 on 30 August at Highland Outfitters. Some important changes in plans for the future will be discussed. Your opinion is needed and solicited, so these plans may be completed.

TRAINING SESSION: No training session was planned for August as too many members were planning to be away on vacations.

IN THE FUTURE: The San Jacinto Tour has been changed to October and the Joshua Tree Weekend scheduled for October has been dropped. In September we will spend the last weekend shooting a new slide program. This new slide program will be used to help sell our money raising campaign. The board members sincerely hope that everyone will participate 100% in both the September weekend and the money raising campaign. With a little work on everyones part we will be able to purchase some much needed equipment.

NEW DESIGN: After $2\frac{1}{2}$ years the RMRU NEWSLETTER has changed. It was actually changed so that there would be more room for news and information. However, it looks like this month the room was not needed.

TRAINING MANUAL: After quite some time there are some new sheets for the training manual. The five sheets on snake bite will be at the meeting if the president gets on the ball. Bring your training manual to the meeting and check it against the master and see if you are missing any of the sheets.

MONEY AGAIN: If you have not paid your dues (due May 1, 67) for this year, please due so at the meeting as the team needs the money to carry on with its regular expenses.



Riverside Mountain Rescue Unit, Inc.

Post Office Box 5444 Riverside, California 92507





To:

Jim Fairchild 4855 Central Riverside, Cal. 92504